
Mattawan Athletic Boosters
03/27/17
Minutes

In attendance:  Christi Usher, Topher Ropp, Tara Conklin, Pam Kolinski, Renee Sanderson, 
Scott Sanderson, Kim Ditto, Kelly McKinley

Call to Order:  6:48

Treasurer’s Report-Pam Kolinski
    Pam is meeting with Mr. Disch on Wednesday to discuss scoreboards and 501c3 status. 
February approved and paid funding: Tennis $422.88, Ski team $450.00, Lacrosse $2,500.00, 
baseball $3480.00. Bowling still owes $1,200.00 for due from Oct. 2016. Topher trying to touch 
base with Bowling coach, but no response. No new funding requests.

Concessions:
    Booster sign up was passed out for opening and closing of the stand. Band Boosters 
currently have 3 popcorn machines and they have offered to share them.  We will order a cart in 
the fall for the larger one that goes inside.  In lieu of school cancelling Sam’s Club membership 
we have priced out Kloosterman’s, Gordon’s, Costco and Sam’s to see which one best meets 
our needs. Asking Middle School track if they can cover their own meets.  Asking that boys and 
girls lacrosse teams each be given their own night. 

Fundraising Committee-Renee Sanderson
    Golf outing is set for September 10, 2017 at 9:00 am at Heritage Glen.  Asking teams to 
provide smaller raffle items instead of baskets.

Sponsorship Committee-Kim Ditto
    Bill from Art Wear is having issues with creating a uniform banner for Seelye. Kim working 
with them to resolve.  Queen of Hearts just completed week #7. Total is at $1,114.00.
Always looking for more people to sell the tickets.

Spirit Committee-Kelly McKinley
    Topher completed the construction of the second spirit wear cabinet. Voted to re-stock  
window stickers. There is no date yet set for Wildcat Bash. She is working on JV and V tennis 
clothing order and an order for track. 

Community Involvement Committee-Tara Conklin
    Tara is going to be adding Agenda and Minutes to the MAB website.  She is going to be 
organizing the Gmail account into folders.  Suggested having babysitting at the MAB meetings.  
Topher and Pam said they could bring their 8th graders.

New/Old Business
Sports programs-Jim Smigielski still has one year left on the contract.  Will re-visit fall 2017. Kim 
has a hockey dad contact that does theirs. 
Senior Banquet is set for Sunday, May 7, 2017 at 6:30 in the High School auditorium and 
cafeteria. Mohney emailing list of seniors that have received varsity letters. Will order the 
invitations after that. Possibly Allie Havers for speaker. 
Bylaws were evaluated, discussed and adjusted.  Pam typing up a new set.



MAB scholarships are being reviewed by Pam Kolinski, Topher Ropp, Christi Usher and Scott 
Sanderson. Top four choices are picked and then they will meet to chose one female and one 
male. Topher asking Jennifer for the rubric. 
Scoreboards have yet to be ordered.  Have not received check from Maple Hill. Pam meeting 
with Mr. Disch on Wednesday.

Adjourned at 8:45
Quarterly meeting Sunday, April 23, 2017 at 6:30 in high school library(voting for new board)


